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NEXT MEETING: November 18, 2021 @ 6:00 P.M. (one week early due to Thanksgiving)
VILLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK

MINUTES OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

October 26, 2021 
Chairman Jeff Hoffman called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village message board. Roll call was taken.  Members present were:  Jeff Hoffman, Matt Bilow, Donna Rose-McEntee. Not present:  Gerard Garofalow, Juan Kuriyama, James Manfredi, Bob Olson.  Andre Lam phoned in his opinion after roll call.
The minutes of the September 23, 2021, meetings were approved on a motion made by Donna Rose-McEntee and seconded by Andre Lam.  All were in favor of the motion. 
APPROVAL NOTES:  ANY APPROVALS REMAIN SUBJECT TO THE APPLICANT SECURING CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR ALL WORK REVIEWED BY THIS COMMISSION.  ALL APPROVALS FOR SIGNS ARE SUBJECT TO CONFORMANCE WITH ZONING ORDINANCE AND MUST BE APPROVED AS SUCH BY THE ZONING OFFICER.
IF THERE ARE ANY DEVIATIONS TO WHAT IS APPROVED, ANY AND ALL CHANGES MUST BE PRESENTED TO THE HPC PRIOR TO ANY WORK BEING DONE.  THIS INCLUDES ANY CHANGES IN PLANS, MATERIAL, COLORS, ETC., WHICH HAVE BEEN GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL BY THE HPC.  NOTE:  BACKLIT, INTERNALLY LIGHTED, AND NEON SIGNS ARE NOT PERMITTED) LIGHTED/LED SIGNS ARE ONLY PERMITTED IF THEY ARE INSTALLED 2' INSIDE THE WINDOW. NO FLASHING OR SCROLLING LIGHTS/SIGNS PERMITTED.
Public Comments (not pertaining to applications): None.
New Business: (21-10-1) 72 Mt. Vernon Street, Mark Lee (53 Bergen Tpke, Little Ferry, NJ  07643 201-913-1001 signavenue@gmail.com) submitted an application to install a new sign and awning. Work as follows: to install sign with Channel Letters & Awning, awning to be hunter green (sample provided) with “72” on the bottom flap; sign to be installed above awning: 34.6 sq. ft. in size, channel letters with no internal lighting, color: green, orange, 4” thick Channel letters (orange logo); 4’ thick Channel letters in green reading “Precisely” 1” thick Cutting letters in orange reading “Tax Solutions Corp”; installation details listed on drawing; also proposed five white gooseneck lights to be installed over the sign; applicant is aware lighted signs are not permitted.
The application for 72 Mt. Vernon Street was distributed to members between meetings for their opinion.  Voting is listed below.
	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE

	Jeff Hoffman, Chairman
	X
	
	

	Gerard Garofalow, Vice
	X
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
	X
	
	

	Juan Kuriyama
	
	
	

	James Manfredi
	
	
	

	Donna Rose-McEntee
	X
	
	

	Alternates:
	
	
	

	Robert Olson
	
	
	

	Andre Lam
	X
	
	


Old Business: (20-07-01) Bob-O’s, 252 Main Street, is seeking approval for a mural on the side of the building.  The first submission was not approved by the HPC.  Bobby Lee sent in several other suggestions for the opinion of the HPC.  There was a discussion on the different artwork sent in.  The HPC has no problem with the quality of the work, they feel all are nice pictures; however, they feel they are not representative of the historic district.  The HPC feels they are out of context for the area.  Another concern of the HPC is the maintenance of the mural since it will be in complete sun.  They feel that it will start to breakdown quite fast and what is needed is something that, over time as it becomes distressed, would still have charm.
The HPC suggests that the applicant uses the original logo that was submitted and already approved and use any of the murals on the inside.  The HPC does not feel that cartoons are appropriate for the outside of the building.  It is not representative of the town or even northern New Jersey.  The new ideas were submitted to all members for their opinions and no member was in favor of any of these murals for the outside of the building.
(21-03-01) Pino Shipping (172 Main Street, Josefina Guzman, 551-444-2131 info@pinoshipping.com).  Josefina Guzman, business owner, submitted an application for new signage on this building.  Signage to be placed on bricks over exterior windows; sign includes a logo and the text “Pino Shipping”, colors of sign to be red, blue, gray, black, white, channel letters to be installed with 4 gooseneck lights similar to the gooseneck lights already installed over Domino’s.  Application will not be heard until previous work on this property is completed.  The windows have been lettered.

Correspondence/Notes/Comments:

A. Correspondence Received:
· Email dated 10/4/21 from Chonladhee Sehaumpai   Re:  Repairs to 226 Main Street from storm damage

· Email dated 10/6/21 from Bobby Lee  Re:  Mural for 252 Main Street
· Email dated 10/8/21 from PB & ZB Re: Application before PB from Hampshire Properties to build a warehouse in the Redevelopment area located on the south side of the Bogota Golf site and before Route 80
Re: Application before ZB from Westphal Waste Services to operate a waste service business at 100 Industrial Avenue  Comments due no later than 10/14/21

· Email dated 10/21/21 from Agron Dumani of AAA&D Home Improvements Re:  Maintenance work to stucco at 35 Mt. Vernon Street.  As the color is to remain the same, then this would fall under "maintenance" and would not

              require the approval of the HPC.
Open matters with Building Dept.:
· Domino’s (172 Main Street) – windows on Cedar Street side of building are covered in signage, not approved and over limit; also installed flood lights on Cedar Street

ML said all work is completed from the original application except for the installation of the flags. 

speak to them about the unapproved flood lights that were installed.  Grey pavers are acceptable and ADA is done by state.

· Trust LLC (165 Main Street) – new business has installed unapproved signage.
· Lighted Signs – There appears to be quite a few new lighted signs on Main Street that were installed without approval, as well as businesses that have lettered their windows without approval.  It might be time for the Building Dept. to walk Main Street to speak to these businesses.
· 7-11 – The landscaping of this business needs a clean-up and general maintenance.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. on a motion by Donna Rose-McEntee and seconded by Matt Bilow.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for November 18, 2021 (one week early due to Thanksgiving).








Respectfully submitted,

Barbara DeLuca
Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Building Dept./Zoning Board/Planning Board
       72 Mt. Vernon Street (Mark Lee, Sign Avenue)

       Bobby Lee (Bob-O’s)       


